BOD Shareholder Meeting Minutes
March 7th, 2013
I.  
 Call to order:


Steve Holewa called the meeting to order at 6:45pm on Thursday, March 7th, 2013 at the KLVN FBO.

II.  
Attendance:


President: Steve Holewa


Vice President: Ben Petro


Treasurer: Chris Melton


Safety Officer: Terry Carmine


Scheduling Officer: Bruce Anthony


Members Present:

Dan Valiga, Joel Hettlinger, Ralph Delperdang, John Ouyang, Bob Stowell, Steve Sethney, Gene Erickson.

III.
Agenda:
1. Airplanes – Steve Holewa

a. Annuals

b. Planning Committee

c. Records Audit

2. Events – Bruce Anthony

3. Safety Officer Report – Terry Carmine
4. New Membership – Ben Petro
5. Finances – Chris Melton

IV. Minutes (Chris Melton filling in for Dave Abbot)

1. Airplanes – Steve Holewa:
A.  The 182 annual is complete.  The baggage door is fixed, the clock was installed, and the spinner was repainted. TC Aviation completed the gear swing check and fixed the cowling door, engine mount, and strut.  However, they found a significant issue with the nose strut steering. Specifically, one of the rudder pedal attachment steering parts is wearing out and Cessna does not make the part anymore.  It will cost approximately $9,000 to make the part and there is a three month delay for them to make it.  The TC Aviation bill for the maintenance was $4,300. The autopilot would cost around $22,000 to replace.  

- The 172 annual is complete.  The plastic trim for the window and armrests has been replaced. The mechanics are still troubleshooting the gas gauge problems.  It would cost too much to replace the heading indicator with one that has a heading bug.  Some alternatives through Sporty’s were discussed.  Further research is being performed for this issue.

- The Archer interior needs upgrades for the carpet, armrest, and vents.  The window vent sometimes opens up in flight.

- The Skipper needs to have the left wing repainted where there is bare metal showing.



- Outsourcing annuals: It was discussed that one airplane per year would be outsourced for the annual inspection.  It would cost approximately 30% more, but there would be a second set of eyes that ensured the airworthiness of our airplanes.  Since we partially outsourced the 182, the remaining annual inspections will remain in-house.


B. Planning Committee: There is a need to assess our strategy and airplane inventory.  The following members volunteered to be on this committee:



- Bob Stowell, Dan Valiga, Ben Petro, Terry Carmine, Steve Sethney, Dave Littlefield (In absentia), Chris Melton.

C. Annual Financial Audit:  Dave Crowden and Steve Sethney volunteered to inspect the finances for 2012. 

2. Events/Scheduling – Bruce Anthony:


A. We did not receive two pilot experience forms for our insurance.

B. The Wash & Wax days are scheduled for April 25th & 27th and September 19th & 21st.   There will be a $50 surcharge added to the invoices of those members who do no participate.

C. The summer BBQ is still in the planning stages.

D. Scheduling Rules. Please be familiar with the scheduling rules as posted in our bylaws. 


- Two hour cancellation notice:  It was clarified that the cancellation from two hours within a departure of scheduled block time or vacation could result in being charged one hour of rental fees.


- Block Time Cancellation: The blocked time will be cancelled if the airplane is still in the hangar after two hours of the scheduled departure.


- The same day scheduling of an aircraft is not counted as a reservation, but our system will not allow this.  Please send an email to the membership that you are taking the plane so you don’t have to cancel a future reservation.


- If you take an airplane on a trip, it is expected that the airplane will be flown one hour per day while it is gone.  For example, if the total round trip flight time is ten hours, then you can have the airplane for ten days without an additional charge.

3. Safety Officer Report – Terry Carmine:

A. New fire extinguishers are installed in the 172 and 182.  Let the BOD know if you use them so they can be refilled.  


B. Ben P. replaced the light bulbs in the hangar, but there is still one out. It is probably a ballast that is bad and an electrician is being contacted to replace it.


C. The hangar heater vent is too close to the hangar and needs to be extended.  The vent cap is broken too.  Everyone needs to ensure the heater is turned off when the hangar doors are open.  The gas bill was $315 last month.


D. Everyone is encouraged to participate in the WINGS program.  There are reduced FAA sanctions and overall accident rates are down for members that participate.  


E. The FAA is planning on closing several MN control towers due to budget constraints.  There is also a plan to update the Class B Airspace around MSP.  Please post comments on the FAA website. 

4. New Membership – Ben Petro

A. Two shares are available. Six people contacted Ben about joining, but several were flight instructors looking to sign up new students.  


B. Dan Valiga is updating the website to state that we are a private flying club, we are not a flight school.  


C. Reminder that all meetings are open to all of the shareholders.

5. Finances – Chris Melton

A. The 2012 financial transactions were disclosed to the membership. The club spent approximately $20,000 due to the Goodrich lawsuit.  Subsequently, The club’s escrow stands at approximately $5,000 and the checking account has $12,000.  We will discuss ways to resolve the escrow balance in future meetings.

B. The Intuit bank payment is going well.  This only charges 50 cents per transaction and was approved by the membership at the Oct. 2012 shareholder meeting.  


C. Credit card transactions will be discussed in a future meeting.  A new law was passed which allows for up to 4% of credit card fees to be assessed to customers. Intuit charges 3.25% credit card fees.  

V. Closing Comments – Steve Holewa

A. It is every member’s responsibility to remove snow from our hangar apron.  The club supplies the snow-blower and shovels.  Please do not use salt due to possible corrosion and damage.  Clear the snow off before driving on it to prevent snow compacting and icing issues.


B. Stranded Pilots/ Aircraft Grounding – SAFETY is FIRST!  Do not second guess a pilot’s decision to ground an aircraft or not fly.  The Board of Directors supports the PIC decision.  Fly Safely.
VI. Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned by Steve Holewa at 8:08pm and seconded by Dan Valiga.

Meeting Minutes submitted by Chris Melton
